Thursday, September 29, 2022

Rio Vaqueros Meeting Minutes

Call to Order
President Carl McCleskey called the meeting to order at 17:40.

« Members present were: Carol Whitney, Jim Paxon, Carl McCleskey, Doug Kamicar,
Cece Kamicar, Jim Anton, Carol Anton.

Previous Minutes
Secretary Carol Whitney read the minutes from the August 25, 2022 meeting.
Note that all meeting minutes are available on the website: riovaqueros.org

Jim Anton made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Carol Anton seconded.
Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Secretary Carol Whitney gave the monthly treasurer’s report as treasurer Gary Allen
was absent.

September 29, 2022

- Checking Balance: $2177.53

« Income: $30.00 (Fun shoot: $30)

- Expenses: $49.79 (Walmart, 4 locks)
- Savings Balance: $919.89

- TOTAL: $3097.42

Carol Anton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read. Seconded by
Cece Kamicar. Motion carried.
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Old Business

County and City Resources for Range Maintenance/Upgrades

City has repaired most of the recent storm damage to the rifle range access road but
not very thoroughly. One of the three drainage culverts at 600 yards has been
blocked by dirt moved around during repair efforts.

County has a bull dozer but these resources cannot be used on city property without
a coop agreement between city and county.

We will put out some feelers as to the feasibility of such an agreement.

Jim Paxon indicated he had found a supplier for culverts at a reasonable price. A
30°x24” culvert could be purchased for $25/foot for a total of $750. This culvert could
be cut in three 10’ sections and welded to the existing three culverts at the 600 yard
rifle range access road. This would allow substantial widening and stabilizing of the
road.

Jim Paxon made a motion to purchase one 30°x24” culvert for $750. Seconded by
Jim Anton. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Chain Link Enclosure For Target Storage at Pistol Pits (Ongoing)

Looking at trying to set a date for this in October...November

A work party date was set for October 22.

NRA Women On Target Event

This event took place on September 17, 2022 and was a huge success.

George Richards (via email) extends a huge thanks to the club. He said this event
could not have happened without the enthusiastic support from the Rio Vaqueros.

George has also indicated that he will be retiring from the world of firearms
instruction but he would be very willing to put on a final class for any members of the
Rio Vaqueros who wish to obtain their NRA pistol instructor qualifications.

Carl and Carol W indicated that they would be interested and will coordinate with
George.
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New Business
New Locks For Pistol Pit Storage Lockers

- Some moron(s) shot all the locks off the storage lockers at the pistol pits sometime in
early September. Luckily nothing was stolen.

« The doors of the lockers need to be repainted and the dents left by the bullets filled
in to discourage further vandalism.

- New locks will be purchased and we will have George Tobin rekey them to match the
old locks.

Meeting Adjourned

Carl McCleskey called for the meeting to be adjourned at 18:15. Jim Paxon made a
motion to adjourn, seconded by Cece Kamicar. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Carol Whitney.



